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February 7, 2022 

Deborah Szaro, Acting Region I Administrator 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region 1 
5 Post Office Square - Suite I 00 
Boston, MA 02 109-3912 

Dear Administrator Szaro: 

On February 3, 2022, the Barnstable Town Council voted to go on record as opposing Holtec 
lnternational' s plan to discharge radioactive water from the Pilgrim Nuclear Power Station's reactor 
vessel and spent fuel pool into Cape Cod Bay. 

As o ur community is located a long Cape Cod Bay w ith 44,477 year-round residents and 
150,000 seasonal residents and visitors, we are very concerned about the potential adverse impacts 
Ho ltec's proposed action would have on our residents' and visitors' health, the environment and the 
local economy. 

While Ho ltec has agreed to postpone this discharge during 2022, the proposed delay does not 
eliminate the damage such discharges wi ll do to the econom ic interests of those who make their 
living from marine-related industries and to public health. Disposing of radioactive contaminated 
water into Cape Cod Bay will undoubtedly have immediate impacts on econo mic and environmental 
assets such as aquaculture, the fi shing industry, recreationa l boating and tourism. However, the 
unforeseen lo ng term impacts may be even more dire fo r the delicate ecosystems along our coastline, 
an invaluable resource to the Town of Barnstable, Barnstable County and the entire Commonwealth 
of Massachusetts. 

Discharging the contaminated water into Cape Cod Bay is not the on ly option available to 
Ho ltec. Instead of releasing the water into the bay, the company has other alternative actions to take 
that include storing the water at the s ite, employing evaporation, o r trucking the water to another 
location. There is too much at stake to gamble with the health of the region 's environment and its 
residents by permitting Holtec to use Cape Cod Bay as its dumping ground s imply because it is 
cheaper for the company to do so. 

The Barnstable Town Counci l therefore supports the requests that have been made by the 
Barnstable County Board of Regional Commissioners to federa l and state officials to take the 
fo llowing actions to prevent Holtec from moving fo rward w ith its plan to d ischarge radioactive water 
into Cape Cod Bay and other protected coastal waters: 

I. Enact leg islation that would ban the discharge of radioactive contaminated water into Cape 
Cod Bay and other protected coastal waters. 

2. Request that Governor Baker direct the Secretary of Energy and Environmenta l Affairs and 
the Secretary o f Health and Human Services to enforce and, as required, amend existing 
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regulations to ban the discharge of radioactive contaminated water into Cape Cod Bay and 
other protected coastal waters. 

3. Request that the Massachusetts Attorney General enforce exist ing Massachusetts laws and 
regulations and the terms of the Pilgrim Decommissioning Settlement Agreement. 

It is vitally im portant for all of us to protect our natural resources as well as the economic interest ofour 
citizens. Thank you in advance for your attention to this matter. 

ew . vesque 
President, Barnstable Town Council 


